Net Zero Task Force Board Members

A committee for exploring and achieving cost effective Brewster Bartlett Josh Bourdon
Solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy Mike Fowler Jess Ring
Development in Derry Mary Till Jeff Moulton
Craig Lazinsky Tom Cardon
Thursday October 21, 2021 Mike Fodiman John O’Connor

6:00 Room 207
Municipal Center

Alternates
Bob Mackey John Eckerson

Vacancies

Chamber of Commerce Vacant
Derry Business Rep Vacant
EDAC Vacant

Draft Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:02.

Members Present: Craig Lazinsky, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon, Mary Till, Jess Ring, Josh Bourdon (via
telephone), Mike Fodiman, John O’Connor. Member of public, Chris Cox and representing Ameresco, Bill
Garbati.

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve minutes made by John O’Connor and seconded by Mary Till. Motion passed 8-0.

New Business:

Tom Cardon presented an amendment to Net Zero Bylaws concerning membership. The amendment
was discussed and will be presented at the November 18" meeting for a vote. If passed, it will go to the
Town Council for final approval.

John gave a legislative update. There are approximately 15 new energy bills with three or four that will
be of interest to the Net Zero committee. John will continue to monitor these bills.

Jeff discussed EVs and EVCS planning and will continue to monitor PUC dockets. Mary and Craig talked
about electric school busses that are being developed. (Not for Derry Schools).

Jeff updated the Landfill Business Case. The next stage will be to contact venders and go through
contract negotiations.

Jess informed the committee that the Derry Schools Infrastructure Assessment will be presented to the
School Board on October 26™. There will be a question-and-answer session on November 9. The




Honeywell contract is self-sufficient saving the school district around $500,00.00 a year. The school
district is very interest in the Net Zero solar plan.

Mike and Craig discussed the Clean Energy Conference.

Craig gave an update on Community Power.

Other Business:

The committee discussed the recent Nutfield News article on Net Zero.
Motion to adjourn at 6:50 made by John and seconded by Josh. Motion passed 8-0.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary




